Meeting Minutes
FARM ANIMAL WELFARE ADVISORY COUNCIL (FAWAC)
Date:  


3rd of December, 2020
Webex Meeting 10.30am
 
Attendee’s:
Sean O’Laoide (Chair), Alison O’Hanlon, Bernadette Earley, Brendan Golden, Aine O’Connell, Conor Dowling, Tom Phelan, Ray Doyle, Patricia Kelly, Rob Doyle, Sean Murray. 
1. Minutes of the last FAWAC meeting of 22nd of October, 2020 and matters arising.
UCD pointed out two typing errors in the previous minutes which DAFM agreed to address. The Minutes were accepted. 
2. Calf welfare 
DAFM informed the meeting that the Calf Welfare Guidelines had been launched by Minister McConalogue on 26th of November as part of the Animal Health Awareness Week. 

The Chair welcomed the launch of the document and thanked FAWAC members for their valuable contributions. 

A wide ranging discussion took place in relation to circulations of the documents with DAFM advising that it was proposed to print 1,000 hard copies for distribution and circulation. 
DAFM Useful to distribute hard copies to RVOs and Teagasc offices with the possibility of sending a small number to FAWAC members to circulate. IFA suggested that they would share links across WhatsApps groups. 

It was suggested that the Council would look at the creation of a poster in for circulation on social media. The possibility of using Bord Bia to circulate was also discussed. 
DAFM informed the meeting that the Calf Stakeholder Forum had met on 2nd December and that good progress was being made on dairy/beef integration. Live exports are down on last year as it is a challenging time for some markets. On Brexit, the meeting was informed that this should not overly affect live exports as the land bridge is not used for exporting calves. The meeting was also advised that any capacity issues on ferries for the calving season have now been resolved.

Teagasc informed the meeting of plans to hold a number of workshops on male dairy calves with transport addressed at these.  Teagasc offered to gather information and inform the group. 

Teagasc added that the EFSA, of which Bernadette Early is an expert, are working on scientific research with a view to feeding into Horizon 2020. There is worldwide interest in this project. 
3. Equine welfare 

DAFM Presented on control of horses figures up to Q3 in 2020 with 631 horses seized and 91 reclaimed. DAFM also gave a brief overview of plans in relation to the Dunsink project which were well advanced. 

The ISPCA reported Increases in some areas and concerns about some of the numbers for re-homing, particularly in the Tipperary area. In general calls concerning equines were down by approx. 3% but still quite a steady stream. Calls in relation to cats and dogs were down significantly. 
The ISPCA expressed concerns about market for equidae post Brexit and the possible knock on effect of unwanted horses. 
4. Pig Welfare 
DAFM informed the meeting that AHI had made a lot of progress in relation to public/private partnerships and informed of the match funding via the pig levy. 
DAFM informed the meeting of a recent audit by DG SANTE on the welfare of pigs, poultry and cattle. The audit meetings took place over an 8 day period and included meetings with DAFM as the competent authority, RVO’s, Teagasc and Bord Bia. SG SANTE were impressed by what was in place but there is still a lot of work to do. DAFM are awaiting a draft report. 
5. Early Warning Systems
The consensus was that there was a need to regroup in 2021.  
The IFA advised that the were no issues with fodder this winter as these is plenty of silage left over from last year. Last year was good for grass. 

A discussion among the group took place in relation to Covid causing a sense of  isolation in community. IFA informed that meeting that they have been in contact with every member possible and that there was some positive feedback on farming community spirit, being aware and supporting each other. ICOS cited the importance of marts as a social outlet and being important in terms of mental health.   
6. AOB
The Chair informed the meeting that Rob Doyle would be stepping down from his role with FAWAC and welcomed Patricia Reilly as his replacement. The Chair went on to thanks Rob for his immense contribution to FAWAC over the years and wished his the very best of luck. 


The Chair added that poultry and movement of hens would be on the agenda for the next meeting adding the he hoped for a return to physical meeting in 2021. 
